
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 15 SEPTEMBER 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

IOS.85/05
DEALING WITH ABANDONED VEHICLES

The Head of Commercial and Technical Services submitted Report CTS.30/05 updating the Committee on progress with the removal of abandoned vehicles, a schedule to remove untaxed vehicles and the proposed car clear scheme.

(a)  Abandoned Vehicles

Action had now been taken to develop a system of performance indicators to inform the management of, and advise Members on how the service is being delivered, and to enable staff to identify areas of poor performance so that working practices can be adjusted.  Performance indicator information was submitted and demonstrated that the City Council was performing well compared to other Local Authorities in Cumbria.

(b) Dealing with untaxed vehicles

This initiative will allow the City Council and Cumbria Police to remove untaxed vehicles from the road.  The City Council signed up to devolved powers from the DVLA on 8 March 2005.  Following a meeting held on 7 June 2005, RMSL, the company who operate vehicle recovery on behalf of the Cumbria Constabulary, had written to the Police to outline a draft procedure for dealing with the scheme.  RSML appoint local recovery contractors to carry out the actual recovery work.

A meeting with the Cumbria Constabulary would be held on 27 September 2005 to finalise details in order that a pilot scheme can be commenced on a date to be arranged.

(c) Joint Agreement with the County Council

The City Council has now reached agreement in principle that Cumbria County Council will reimburse the City for the costs of storage and disposal of abandoned vehicles.

A formal agreement had been sent to the County Council for signing.

(d) Recovery of Costs from Last Registered Keeper

The City Council was now pursuing the last registered keepers for recovery of appropriate costs.  A number of cases had now reached the stage of being passed to the Bailiffs and enquiries were ongoing as to whether Equita, the Bailiffs used by car parking could be used.  The performance of Bailiffs would be included in the performance indicators for the service.

(e) Car Clear Scheme

The possible introduction of a Car Clear Scheme was the subject of continued discussions with the Police.  Officers would be meeting with the Police on 27 September 2005 to ascertain the level of support the Police were prepared to give to introducing a pilot Car Clear Scheme.

The Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005 also contained provisions which will speed up the recovery process for abandoned vehicles.

In considering the report, the following points emerged:-

(1) Once 12 months of performance indicator data had been collected, any hotspot areas for abandoned vehicles would be identified and physical measures to prevent access to hotspot sites could be considered.

Members identified apartment blocks in Denton Holme and James Street as having problems with “pooled” vehicles.  Petteril Bank, Gilford Park, the picnic area at Carleton and the Railway Club were areas where abandoned vehicles were often seen.

(2) Members were supportive of a pilot Car Clear Scheme being implemented to be funded from the £5,000 allocated from the Arson Task Force.  A pilot scheme could run until the provisions of the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005 relating to abandoned vehicles came into force.

(3) Members noted that if a vehicle was disposed of under the Car Clear Scheme and it subsequently transpired that it did not meet the criteria for disposal, the Council could be liable for a compensation claim from the owner of the vehicle.

(4) Members were pleased with the progress being made by the Abandoned Vehicle Co-ordinator to introduce measurable performance indicators which would lead to improvements in the way the Council deals with the problem of abandoned vehicles.

RESOLVED – (1)  That this Committee is supportive of a pilot Car Clear Scheme being introduced and it is noted that Police involvement in the Scheme was essential.

(2) That the current position be reported to the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership.

(3) That the Head of Commercial and Technical Services be requested to submit a further progress report on abandoned vehicles to this Committee in 6 months time.

(4) That the Executive be requested to ensure that action to improve the Council’s ability to deal with the problem of abandoned vehicles was progressed as a priority.







